A tea party was arranged on October 28 for a new unit of cadets
(seven deck and three engine). It was held on Clan Menzies just
prior to the cadets’ first voyage and parents were invited to discuss
their sons’ careers with the master, Captain A. Mair, and cadet
training officer A. R. M. White. Captain R. Hart, nautical
adviser, was also there to talk to the cadets and their parents. The
photograph shows the deck cadets in the lecture room on board,
left to right: S. L. Holloway, G. C. Jenkins, G. P. Peatling, J. R.
Hughes, D. W. Roberts, M. S. Beech, C. E. F. Stuart



